
 

   

  

   

  

 

   

  

  

  

 

   

   

 

 

    

 

 

 

  

   

   

      

    

    

 

 

   

 

                

      

 

                  

 

 

                     

                

 

 

                 

 

                

              

   

 

                

                 

            

          

 

              

 

       

        

         

     

  

     

       

        

August 13, 2018 4120 Yonge Street 

Suite 500 

Toronto, Ontario 

M2P 2B8 

4120, rue Yonge Chris Murray 
Bureau 500 

City of Toronto Toronto, (Ontario) 

City Manager's Office M2P 2B8 

City Hall, 100 Queen Street West 
Tel (416) 224-1772 

East Tower, 11th Floor Fax (416) 224-7000 

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Dear Mr. Murray: 

I would like to offer you congratulations upon the commencement of your new responsibilities as City 

Manager for the City of Toronto. 

OLG is committed to working with the City and we look forward to continuing our long and productive 

relationship. 

I am writing to you regarding the meeting of the Toronto City Council on April 24 – 26, 2018, where Council 

confirmed its support of expanded gaming at 555 Rexdale Blvd by adopting the recommendations in item 

EX33.2. 

I am pleased to respond to the additional recommendations to the staff report on which Council approved. 

The first motion requested an invitation be extended to several organizations, in addition to those already 

identified in Terms of Reference, asking them to participate in the Casino Woodbine Responsible 

Gambling Oversight Committee. 

The Terms of Reference considered by City Council stated the Oversight Committee would be chaired by 

OLG and that Ontario GTA Gaming LP (OGGLP) and the City of Toronto, including designates from Toronto 

Public Health, would be founding members. Other organizations, with applicable knowledge and 

experience, would then be invited to participate in the Committee. 

The Terms of Reference initially identified the following organizations to participate in the Committee: 

• Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care; 

• Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO); 

• The Centre for Addiction and Mental Health (CAMH); 

• The Responsible Gambling Council; 

• YMCA; 

• William Osler Health System; 

• Local addiction and treatment organizations; and 

• Local community groups and credit counselling organizations 



 

              

         

          

            

 

                  

           

 

                 

                 

             

   

 

                   

    

 

               

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

          

 

 

At the April 24-26, 2018 Council meeting, Council requested that Casino Woodbine management and 

community employment stakeholders, including Humber College, local employment service 

organizations, and labour representation on behalf of the Locals representing Woodbine site employees, 

be added to the list of organizations invited to participate on the Committee. 

I am pleased to confirm that OLG has extended an invitation to the organizations outlined in the original 

Terms of Reference, as well as those added at the City’s request. 

At the Council meeting on April 22-26, 2018 Council also requested that the City Manager work with OLG 

and report back on a process to address remedies and possible penalties, for failure to comply with 

requirements of the Community Benefits Agreement, including failure to achieve agreed-to targets by the 

first quarter of 2019. 

I am pleased to confirm that OLG will work with the City Manager on this undertaking for a report back 

by the first quarter for 2019. 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out at any time. 

Sincerely, 

John MacFarlane 

Vice President, Land Based Gaming, GTA, WGTA & East Bundles 


